
  
                                                                                  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Newsletter 
1st March 2024 

 
Headteacher Awards 

Awarded 23rd February 2024 
 

Reception:  Well done to Alissia and Oliver C this week. Alissia for her organisation and fantastic attitude in 
phonics this week. You are always ready to learn. Keep up the great work! 

  Oliver C for his enthusiasm towards our new topic this half term 'People who help us'. You have 
loved learning about ‘Firefighters’ this week. 

 
Year 1: A whole class award for fantastic structure making in Art!  Well done Year 1! 
 
Year 2: Well done to Koa who has done some superb writing in English.  Well done to Khloe for a great 

attitude to learning.  Khloe always listens and follows instructions and all with a smile on her 
face! 

 
Year 3: Last week's Headteacher's awards went to two children for perseverance. In DT, Samuel and 

Wyatt worked really hard on their pneumatic monsters but some parts of the design were quite 
tricky to do. Wyatt, as did a lot of other children, found blowing up their balloon through the 
plastic tubing really tricky but Wyatt kept going and finally achieved what he set out to do! 
Samuel persevered with the outside design of his box and produced a well thought out designed 
pneumatic monster. Well done to both boys for persevering and carrying on with the project! 
Proud of you! 

 
Year 4: This week in Year 4 Ashton got a certificate for his super efforts in our first Spanish lesson with 

Miss Vera Bo.   
Albee had a certificate for working really hard on his English work where we followed a set of 
criteria to include in our writing.   
Mylor was also chosen for his fantastic problem solving in Maths this week.  He worked really 
well with a couple of his classmates on a mathematical investigation.   

 
Year 5: A busy week was had in Year 5, where we explored our new reading book of Harry Potter, and 

completed activities such as green screen (see last week's newsletter) and origami to make a 
House themed bookmark, as well as a Maths themed activity scaling potions. 

 
Year 5 also had a Science Super Learning Day about the Properties of Materials. I'd like 
to congratulate Ruby and Poppy for an excellent day. Ruby asked and answered lots of great 
questions and just worked really hard! Poppy continued to be an excellent role model for her 
class by following the school rules and working diligently. Well done both of you.  

 
Year 6:  Well done to Logan for trying really hard in maths all week.  Fantastic work from Chloe for great 

English work and always applying herself. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance 
26th February – 1st March 2024 

100% Attendance 
26th February – 1st March 2024 

 
 

Reception Class 
 

Reception class are invited to a bedtime story on Thursday 
7th March from 5.30pm – 6.30pm whilst parents/carers 
attend their second Read Write Inc workshop. 
 

Reception class Learning Journey evening is on 
Wednesday 27th March and is between 3.10pm – 5pm for 
Reception Class parents/carers. 
 
Reception Class are taking part in a tooth brushing 
programme – information will be sent home today. 

 

Year 1 
 

Year 1 are going to Heligan on 19th March.  A letter 
will be sent with the details soon.  
 
Consent will be uploaded to Parent Pay next week – 
keep an eye on your email inbox! 
 
Reception Class are taking part in a tooth brushing 
programme – information will be sent home today. 
 

Year 2 
 

Year 2 are having a cake sale on Monday 4th March.  
Please can all cakes be bought into the Year 2 
classroom in the morning.  Information for this was 
on the Year 2 class letter sent out last week. 
 

All monies raised will go to Little Harbour via 
Children’s Hospice South West. 
 

There is a poster on the end of this newsletter. 
 

Year 3 
 

Year 3 are having a bedtime story on 7th March. 
Details were sent via email and are on this 
newsletter. 
 

Year 3 are going to Royal Cornwall Showground in 
Wadebridge for their Farm and Country event. 
 

This is a free trip taking place on Thursday 21st March.  
Please log in to Parent Pay to give permission for your 
child to attend this brilliant event. 

Year 4 
 

Year 4 are heading to Lanhydrock on 20th March.  A 
letter with details and consent are on Parent Pay. 
 

Year 4 are also going to Royal Cornwall Showground 
in Wadebridge for their Farm and Country event. 
 

This is a free trip taking place on Thursday 21st 
March.  Please log in to Parent Pay to give permission 
for your child to attend this brilliant event. 
 

Year 6 
 

Year 6 parents/carers are invited to attend a 
workshop on Monday 4th March from 3.15pm – 
4.15pm in the school hall.  This is an introduction to 
Showbie. 
 
Year 6 also need newspapers and art supplies for a 
project.  If you have any you could donate to the 
class, it would be appreciated. 

Year 5 
99.26% 

Year 5 
28 children 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Catch Me Card Telephone Appointments 
 

If your child has a Catch Me card, you will have received an email last week telling you when your child’s class 
teacher is free to telephone you regarding the Catch Me cards. 
 
These are 10-minute phone call appointments. 
 
The bookings went live at 6pm on Wednesday 21st February and are open until Wednesday 6th March at 6pm.  
Please do take the opportunity to book a telephone appointment with your child’s class teacher as soon as you 
are able. 
 
The link to book this appointment is: 
 
https://rochecp.schoolcloud.co.uk/ 
 
This link was also sent out on the original email on parent pay. 
 

Dates for your Diary 
 

Monday 4th March  Year 2 Cake Sale   Year 2    3.10pm-4.00pm 
 
Monday 4th March  Showbie Introduction   Year 6    3.15pm-4.15pm 
 
Thursday 7th March  World Book Day   Whole School   All day 
 
Thursday 7th March  Bedtime Story    Reception Class   5.30pm-6.30pm 
 
Thursday 7th March  Bedtime Story    Year 3    5.45pm–6.30pm 
 
Thursday 7th March  Read Write Inc Workshop  Reception Class parent/carer 5.30pm-6.30pm 
 
Friday 8th March  Snell Cup @ Brannel   Football/Netball Team  9am-12pm 
    Please give permission on Parent Pay 
 
Mon 11th – Thurs 14th March Catch Me Card phone calls      PM 
 
Wednesday 13th March  STEM Lego @ RNAS Culdrose  STEM Lego Club   8am-4pm 
    Please give permission on Parent Pay 
 
Friday 15th March  Comic Relief Crazy Hair Day  Whole School   All day 
 
Tuesday 19th March  Year 1 to Heligan   Year 1    During School 
    Details to follow 
 
Wednesday 20th March  Lanhydrock Trip    Year 4    During School 
    Please give permission on Parent Pay 
 
Thursday 21st March  Farm and Country Day   Year 3 + Year 4   During School 
    Please give permission on Parent Pay 
 
Wednesday 27th March  Learning Journey   Reception Class parents/carers 3.10pm-5.30pm 
 
Thursday 28th March  Last day of term   Whole School 
 
Friday 29th March – 12th April Easter Holidays    Whole School 
 
Monday 15th April  Back to School    Whole School 
 
 

https://rochecp.schoolcloud.co.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Football Report 
By Chloe and Emily 

 
On Tuesday we played a home game of football against 
Sandy Hill.   
 
It started off well with brilliant defence by Bonnie and 
Georgia.  We had some fantastic shots with Emily 
assisting Daisy with the first goal.   
 
In the second half, Sandy Hill scored 1 but it was an 
impossible goal to save.  Chloe assisted Emily for the 
next goal then Emily scored another! 
 
The final score was 3-1 to Roche! 
 
Woman of the match was Bonnie for brilliant defence 
and Emily for the wonderful goals and great team work! 
 
 
 

Football Report 
By Jack and Jake 

 
On Tuesday we played a home game of football 
against Sandy Hill in the Rosewarne Cup qualifier. 
 
It started off well with both teams having a good 
chance.  Jack scored the first goal assisted by Theo.  
Then just before the end of the first half, Theo scored 
a goal assisted by Marshall. 
 
After half time, they were close to the goal – they 
made a good shot and Jake made a good save.  It 
rebounded and Jake saved it AGAIN! 
 
Then Sandy Hill scored 1 and after, Jack scored another 
goal for Roche. 
 
Just before the end of the game, Sandy Hill scored one 
more. 
 
The final score was 3-2 to Roche. 
 
Mr Walden was very happy because that was the first 
time we had beaten Sandy Hill in 15 years! 
 
Man of the match was the whole team for great team 
work and communication. 
 

Porthpean Camp and London Trip 
Reminder! 

 
The Porthpean Camp for Year 3 and the London Trip for 
Year 6 is still live on Parent Pay for parents/carers to 
make payments towards the final cost. 

 

Newsletters and Information 
 

Missed a school newsletter?  Looking for some previous information?  Searching for term dates?  Wondering 
what’s for lunch this week?  Don’t worry, it can all be found on our school website!   
 
https://rochecpschool.eschools.co.uk/web 
 
If there is something not on the website you’d like to see, please do tell us – we welcome your feedback. 

Glass Jars Needed 
 

Year 5 are in need of glass jars for a project.  The lids are 
not needed.  If you have any glass jars you could please 
donate to Year 5, it would be appreciated.  Please drop 
any donations to the school office. 
Many thanks. 

 

 
 

Thank you to all children and staff who wore odd socks 
on Thursday 29th February for our Odds and Socks day 
in aid of the Huntington’s Disease Association.  To 

date, we have raised £628 for the charity which is 

absolutely phenomenal!  A huge thank you from us all 
for your incredibly kind donations! 
 
There is still time to donate:  
 
https://www.justgiving.com/page/roche-school-
1706524742909  

https://rochecpschool.eschools.co.uk/web
https://www.justgiving.com/page/roche-school-1706524742909
https://www.justgiving.com/page/roche-school-1706524742909


 



 



Reception have been really enjoying the new doctors and nurses role play area this week! They have been 

learning the names of all the equipment that doctors and nurses use and taking on different roles. We also 

had a very special visit this week from a Nurse called Beth. She showed us lots of the equipment she uses 

and talked to us about her job role. 

Thank you Beth we loved our visit. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A group of the Y4 Gardening Club got to go to the Garden Centre in Bodmin with Mr Walden, 
Mrs Grigg and Mrs Harrison on Thursday afternoon.  They had a tour to see how it all 
worked.  They also got to choose seeds and onion and potato sets for school free of charge!   
 
A huge thank you to the staff for taking the time to pass on vital gardening knowledge to the 
children.  The group also represented the school really well!  We look forward to getting to 
work sowing all the seeds.  We have almost got all the new beds ready. 
 



 

 


